
MUD HEN LAKE REHABILITATION DISTRICT BOARD MEETING 

10/9/21 

Meeting was called to order at the Daniels Town Hall on Saturday, 10/9/21 at 8 AM by Mike Huber with 
25 members in attendance.  

Secretary’s report read by Mary Sagstetter. Motion was made to approve Secretary’s report by Chuck 
Awe.  Motion was seconded by Kandy Unger.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report was read by Kandy Unger.  

Current balances:     Checking:  $389.94     Savings: $14,190.78     Total of $14,580.72 

Kandy identified an error in the last Quarterly report from 8/14/21. It was 20 cents of. The report has 
been corrected 

See Quarterly Report is posted on Town of Daniels website in meeting minutes. 

Motion was made to approve Treasurer’s report by Chuck Awe. Motion was seconded by Ryan Tjader. 
Motion carried. 

 

Old Business:  

A. Lake Update  
   1. ILIDS Report – Ryan Tjader shared the ILIDS camera report. There were 18 entries with no violations 
listed. Report will be posted in the meeting minutes and can be accessed at the following link: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YcI21h6ylFjCgII8seFkMnM3g1_4DrLEVJ4GbFzrJ8Q/edit?usp=sha
ring 
Tyler Prahl mentioned that the ILIDS camera audio is so loud that he can hear it at his house located 
behind the Daniels Town Hall.  Mike Huber stated that this can be investigated. 

 2.  Lake Monitoring – Steve Hoffman reported that the part he ordered for the oxygen monitoring is still 
not available. Therefore, no oxygen readings could be taken this year.  Recent lake clarity readings were 
at 11 feet. Lake Water Quality 2021 Annual Report will be posted in the meeting minutes.  

B. Committee Reports 

1. Aquatic Plant Management – Report is good thru 2023 

2. Purple Loosestrife – Dan Heintz reported 20 volunteers were in attendance for the eradication of the 
Purple Loosestrife on August 21, 2022.  Sixteen large black bags were collected. Dan shared how he set 
up zones to be covered and that there was not as much Loosestrife as in the past years. Thanks were 
provided to Dan and Diane for hosting the after-party lunch.  Additionally, Mary Sagstetter reported Ann 
Lane, from Burnett County Land Services emailed requesting the names of the volunteers from the 
August 12, 2020, Mudhen Lake District Purple Loosestrife control efforts. These hours are requested for 
a match grant that at the county.  As no official registration was taken, Mary will be emailing the 
Mudhen Lake District Members to collect the names of those that participated. 

C. Lake Structure Update 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YcI21h6ylFjCgII8seFkMnM3g1_4DrLEVJ4GbFzrJ8Q/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YcI21h6ylFjCgII8seFkMnM3g1_4DrLEVJ4GbFzrJ8Q/edit?usp=sharing


 1. Review status of the Request for Proposals from Consultants - Mike Huber shared that two Proposals 
had been submitted for the Lake Level Structure. Mike shared that these were delivered very close to 
the deadline – within 30 minutes of closing time. Apparently, this is typical as the consultants do not 
want their proposal information getting out to other bidders. Mike also shared that he was told by 
consultants that had been doing research on the RFP and located our past meeting minutes on the Town 
of Daniels website and a few raised concerns were raised based on that information. One consultant 
that was provided a tour of the lake raised the concern regarding flooding /flowing easement and the 
need for 100% of the property owners to sign off after a determined water level and property impact 
was provided. This was identified as one challenge/ issue going forward. 
 
The next steps will be to interview the perspective firms, discuss funding and understand the total cost 
of this project. 
Selection of consultants by November 15, 2021. Consultant agreement finalized once board receives 
confirmation from WI DNR that project can move forward, and funding has been secured.  Prior to 
selection, funding needs to be in place, final project could be years out. 
 
Everyone will get a chance to vote at a public hearing. Percentage to pass will need to be figured out. 
Lake Members will receive a certified notice, and vote takes place like standard elections, where you 
have a ballot, and your name is checked off on the property list prior to casting a ballot.  
 
2. Public Comments 
Mary Sagstetter read the emails that were sent with questions. Submitting Mudhen Lake District 
Members were Linda King, Edwin and Joanne Marquardt and Val and Jim Strub. 
Emails will be posted in the meeting minutes. A map showing which properties are within the Mudhen 
Lake District was shared and will be posted with the meeting minutes. 
Rudy Ryberg- Requested clarification of the 100 % vote regarding flooding /flowing easement. 
Linda Kelly – Requested discussing taking a vote and concerns with how we are moving forward with this 
process. 
Ryan Tjader – Suggested that there is misinformation that may be impacting the understanding of how a 
lake structure would function – this structure would not deny water to the landowners and wildlife that 
live downstream from the lake.  
Denise Fedie – Asked how we educate the landowners, so we do not have misinformation. 
Grant Wilhelm – When was the structure put in? Is the DNR culpable as they have been aware of this 
structure’s existence? He mentioned looking into dredging. 
Question was asked if property owners will need to purchase flood insurance coverage?  
Question – Is the flood plain already established? 
Jerry Fedie – Stated if a lake study is not done, we will never know if we can move forward with a lake 
structure. He went on to say that many people think that the lake fixes itself. It does not fix itself. There 
has always been something in the lake that has assisted with the lake level – beaver, beaver dam, wood 
panel structure and now there is debris in the lake that is assisting with the level. Jerry stated he took 
pictures of the debris in the lake and shared that the lake level without debris a week prior was lower. 
He also mentioned that the channel is eroding to the heavy water flow. 
 
New Business:  



1. Discussion on how to move forward with the funding and the flood/flowage easements 
Mike shared that we need to discuss a safe lake level for the lake for all. 
 
Mike restated the next step is to set up interviews and then call a Board Meeting. Board Meetings can 
be called with 24-hour notice, yet the Board will try to give as much notice as possible during this 
process. 
 
Chuck Awe motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mike Huber seconded it. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary Sagstetter  

Secretary 

Reports online:  

2021 MUD HEN LAKE ILIDS (lake camera) report located at: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YcI21h6ylFjCgII8seFkMnM3g1_4DrLEVJ4GbFzrJ8Q/edit?usp=sha
ring 

MUDHEN Aquatic Plant Management Plan: 2018 – 2023: 

https://www.burnettcounty.com/DocumentCenter/View/7374 

Mud Hen Lake Rehab District Meeting Minutes:  

https://townofdaniels.com/mudhen-lake-rehab-district/  

 

Mud Hen Lake Rehab District Upcoming Meetings:  

March 12, 2022 - Board Meeting / June 11, 2022 - Board Meeting/ Annual Meeting August 13, 2022 

Meetings will be held at 8 AM at the Daniels Town Hall. 
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